
 

 

 
 

29 July 2015 

 
Delving into something delicious… 

Don’t forget tomorrow’s cake sale for the Solid Foundation children (Grade 1 – 7). Grade 4L will host. Next week Thursday 

(6 Aug) is Mickey Mouse’s turn with Teacher Erika’s class hosting. Bring your spare change and show your support. 

 

Mickey Mouse’s wheelie cool Friday... 

Last week’s fireman show was smashing. The fireman even picked up a grown-up and ran 

around without breaking a sweat! The grand finale (a big fire in the school grounds) was 

breath-taking.  

This week Friday the Mickey Mouse pupils will spin their wheels in the Korhaan cul de sac 

and test out their traffic safety skills with bicycles, skooters and skateboards. Please 

send your child with wheels to school i.e. something that can handle driving on a tar road 

surface. All bicycle drivers and roller-skaters must wear helmets. We will not allow any 

skaters or cyclists without helmets to participate, so please don’t send a bike if you don’t 

have a helmet! Tricycles and skooters may be driven helmet-free.  

According to our weather report we’re in for a rather nippy day. Mickey Mouse kiddies can 

therefore have the added bonus of civvies for the occasion so that they can wear their 

warmest winter woolly clothes (scarves, beanies, ear muffs, jackets etc.) for their outside 

cycling fun.  

 

Warming the heart… 

The Grade 6’s are looking for scrap material for their Life Skills project. They are 

making bean bags (rice bags) which can be heated up in the microwave or cooled in 

the freezer for children who have cancer. We are hoping to deliver these gifts to 

the Paediatric Oncology ward over the September long weekend. We need material 

that is no smaller than 14cm x 14cm and it needs to be natural material (cotton, 

linen, rayon, etc) or fleecy, soft material (regrettably nothing synthetic or nylon 

because it will melt or burn the children). 

Material can be given directly to Mrs Obbes in the Computer Lab or to the office. 

If parents or other children would also like to make some of these little gifts – they 

are more than welcome to chat to Mrs Obbes so she can give them the pattern. (We 

have 18 children in the class and we are hoping to deliver 50+ bean bags). 

 

Further junk requests… 

Teacher Laura is on the hunt for corks and broken pegs and Teacher Erika would like empty plastic milk bottles (rinsed out 

please). If you celebrate with some fizzy, break a peg or empty your milk carton over your cereal this week…please think of 

us! 

  

Clearing up deposit questions… 

As of 2015, our school policy states that all school enrolments, regardless of the grade for 

which you are enrolling will require a R2000 deposit. Please note that if your child had 

attended our Grade RR this year, you are required to make a full deposit (R2000) to ensure 

your booking into Grade R. We will deduct your initial deposit.  

Please see your personalised school statement for clarity.  

All pupils who have paid a R2000 deposit (previous years or this year) will not be required to 

do so again during their duration of schooling at Solid Foundations.  

 

Theme for Mickey Mouse next week… 

Scaly and slithery…reptiles 

 

Prayerfully and playfully 

The Teachers 

 

 

PS.:  Should you need transport for your children to and from school, please contact Pam Francis on 082 969 5638 


